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                                                      THE PREZ SEZ      
 
August 2016  
Sorry about last months, I missed the deadline again, hopefully that is 
going to be a thing of the past.  
Last month I was in Springfield IL for the Corsa National Convention. 
Also in attendance were Dave and Marge, we all had a great time. It was 
a super Convention, and I thought it was one of the best that I have ever 
attended. I would also like to mention the outstanding job performed by 
the Concourse Judges with the adverse weather conditions experienced 
that day. To all Judges, Thanks.  
Last week, the CNY Corvair Club has summer get together at Pratts 
Falls Park, great food, great time, great attendance on a hot summer af-
ternoon. Thank you Gloria for making all preparation and reservations 
for the Club.  
August is here, Wampsville show will be here before you know, so 
make the most of the summer of 2016 and get those  
corvairs out there and enjoy them. Till next month, drive safely. Phil 
CNYCC 



                       A FEW MORE  PICTURES OF INTEREST   (SEE TIM’s RAMBLINS  page6 FOR INFORMATION) 

THE RED WAGON AT It's 
FIRST CRUISE IN THIS 
WEEK 
RICK  AND BROOKE ARE 
HAVING FUN WITH IT 

   < THOSE FINE LINES 
ON THE EDGE OF THE 
OIL PUMP GEAR ARE 
ENOUGH TO CAUSE SE-
RIOUS PRESSURE LOSS 
WHEN HOT! 
 
 
    THE ”DAISY” WITH     
PLATES ON IT     > 

<  THE NEW 
FRAME FOR THE 
RAMPY COVER  
MADE FROM 
OAK> 
A FEW MODEL T’s 
AT THE DB’s 
CRUISE IN 
THERE WERE 305  
T’s registered for the 
tour! 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES 
 
   Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat be-
fore the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an AARP 
card you can get a 15% discount on your meal.             
        
 
    
       August 4th — business meeting Denny’s    
 
      August 6th —  Port Byron  fire Dept Car show  —– entry form has been sent in separate E mail  
 
     August  14th —– VW show Oneida Shores —– entry form has been sent in a separate E mail. They have 
                                 a  separate class for the Corvairs so be sure to look for it in your E’s.  Great show so please try    
                                 join us even if you don’t enter. We always have a really fun day there. 
 
    September 1st —  business meeting Denny’s 
 
    September  11th — Wampsville car show  — entry form mailed in separate E mail 
 
    September  18th — Jordan Fall Festival car show 
 
    October —– Dave and Marge are setting up a boat tour as we had last year. Wonderful ride there and beautiful tour  
                        of the islands 
 
    November 13th —– annual Corvair family Thanksgiving dinner at Tabatha’s   
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please 
try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  
 
 
 
       I’ll be setting up a schedule soon for next year’s activities. If you have something in mind that would be fun for 
us to do as a group activity for any month that you’d be willing to arrange for us be sure to let me know so I can in-
clude it.  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                                  Kitchen Corner         
 
             
     We have a real treat for you this month! 
     Pete & Pam have agreed to share their  
    delicious dessert recipe for their Éclair Cake 
    and Lee & Corrine are sharing their recipe for 
    their Creamsicle Salad. Believe me --- it  
    doesn’t get any better than this! 
 
                  Éclair Cake 
    1 c water 
    1 stick margarine 
    1 c flour 
    4 eggs 
       Boil water and add the margarine and 
    melt. Add flour and beat with fork; then  
    cool slightly. Add the 4 eggs one at a time  
    and beat after each egg. Put in a 10x15 
    greased pan. Bake 30 mins at 400° until 
    golden brown, then cool.  
        Filling; 
    1 lrg instant vanilla pudding 
    3 c milk 
    8oz cream cheese, softened 
    large container cool whip 
    Hershey  syrup 
       Prepare pudding as directed on package 
    with 3 c milk. Once set add softened cream 
    cheese. Beat thoroughly and pour over cake. 
    Let stand 15 mins. Top with large container 
    cool whip and drizzle Hershey syrup. 
 
            Creamsicle Salad 
    3 c water 
    1 ( 3oz ) pkg cook & serve vanilla pudding 
    1 (3oz ) pkg cook & serve tapioca pudding 
    1 (3oz ) pkg orange jello 
    1 ( 8oz ) cool whip 
    1 ( 11oz ) can mandarin oranges 
        Bring water to a boil and add pudding, 
    tapioca and jello; stirring and bring back to  
    a boil. Remove from heat & cool thoroughly. 
    After cooling put in bowl & add mandarin 
    oranges and cool whip. Refrigerate to chill 
    thoroughly. 
          TIP;  1) if using metal uncoated pan use  
    A wooden spoon, not metal spoon. 
    2) Refrigerate for about 24 hrs before serving 
    3) do not use instant pudding 
    4) don’t do more than double ingredients per 
        pan.  
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        July 7th, 2016 
 
                     President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 7:00. 
 
                    Secretary’s report. Motion made by Lew and seconded by Lee to approve that no report was made by the sec‐
retary for the month of June since no meeting was held due to Recall. Motion approved. 
 
                    Treasurers report‐ Keven stated the balance for the checking account, motion to approve that amount was 
made by Lew and seconded by Clara. Motion approved.  
 
                    Old Business‐  
                     Recall‐ Motion was made to pay Lew for his travel with the trailer for Autocross for Recall in the amount of 
$100.00 by Kevin and seconded by Gloria. Motion approved. 
 
                      Dave stated that the photographers have donated their time this year for Recall. Thank you ladies we appre‐
ciate the time that you donated for Recall and the fine job that you did for us.  
 
                     This year’s Recall profit was $846.43 so far and $456.00 of that was from the raffles.  
 
                     It was discussed, if next year we wanted to have Recall the last weekend in May or the Second weekend in 
June it was voted on and Recall for next year will be the Weekend of June 10th. 
 
                    It was brought up and asked if we should have a food truck attend next year’s Recall to sell Ice Cream, water 
and soda for across the street and it was decided that this is something that will be looked into. 
 
                    Pam asked if she could look into purchasing more Lanyards for next year’s Recall and it was stated that she 
should check into getting more for next year. 
 
                    New Business‐ 
 
                     50/50 Drawing winner was Pete O’Kussick for $20.00. 
 
                     Ray Bombardier wrote a nice write up in the newsletter about our Recall. 
 
                     Lew Halstead stated that the Scriba Fire Department Raised $668.00 Thank you everyone that attended. 
 
                     Clara thanked everyone for helping with Recall and attending the Anniversary Party. 
 
                     Rita reminded everyone of the Pratt Falls Picnic July 24th, 2016 at 12:00 please bring a dish to pass, your own 
meat and drinks and with military proof your car and three quests get in free. The club will supply paper products.  
 
                        Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Lee and seconded by Gloria and the meeting was adjourned at 
7:24. 
  
 
   Respectfully Submitted. 
           Pam O’Kussick 
              Secretary. 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HELLO  AGAIN  
       Another exciting!  month at the “little corvair shop in Memphis NY” 
In a word , exasperating. The first episode was getting the 62 Lakewood Monza registered. Got Insurance cards , but it was 3 
more weeks before I had time to go to Fulton DMV. First trip , they sent me away needing more signatures on more forms, and 
to get a certified weight slip.. So I took care of all that (took a week to chase down signer of forms and get car towed to scales) 
Trip 2 got me another long wait in line to find out they wanted yet another impossible to get form signed. Trip 3 I was so ag-
gravated , I now know why people go nuts and the woman that took care of me looked at it again and said oh no!, to which I 
told her I had been there 3 times , and followed instructions each time , and the whole process was very unfair , because they 
did not give me the right info the first time. So she finally put it thru and gave plates. Ok , next story of same “fun?” was when 
the new owner of the red Lakewood I sold said he had a week off and wanted to get plates. Well , nice guy me (darn good 
thing!) volunteered to go with him figuring a shoe in because many years ago I had all the papers “preapproved” at that office. 
Of course they found an impossible to get problem. Well a little magic never hurt any body , so after waving the wand 2 
times  , he went back and came home with plates.  
    After all of that , I drove our Lakewood about 15 mile in 90 plus temperatures , came home with it a little noisy at idle , and 
test oil gauge reading very low. Rev it just a little , and pressure was fine. Well that messed my mind because that motor is all 
new super stuff. So I took it all apart , and checked bearing clearances. They were of course , perfect. Next step was taking the 
oil pump apart to check. It looked ok , except a few (not many) fine lines on the edge of one of the gears. I replaced the gears , 
checked clearances to cover , housing looked like new , put it together , and drove the heck out of it for over 10 miles around 
the neighborhood. Backed it in the shop , checked oil pressure , and it looks fine now. I am now finishing details on the inside , 
made a new Delco CD radio fit the pod , and installed my ham radio. Now I am wiring it all up. I took the dash out because the 
speedo needs calibrating , (I check with a GPS), and the head light switch failed. I converted to a late model head light switch , 
which is a better design.  
   The rampy is getting a new cover soon. There are heavy duty custom bows being made to fit the new Oak (as in expensive!) 
frame. That will make the truck more useable , and look better without that ugly deck box back there. 
    My next “Phil project” arrived on a trailer yesterday. I get to repair pulled threads in the right Cylinder head. Of course they 
are the harder ones to do , but I have a special longer tool here for that problem ...somewhere. 
   We went to the Wednesday night cruise in at DB’s in Weedsport  when the model T regional tour was in town. What a nice 
bunch of cars and people! They were from all over the USA and Canada. They spent almost a week here , taking various @100 
mile tours every day, using Auburn area hotels as a base , and Bass Pro parking for the trailers. We spent the night sitting with 
the truck and @70 other cars. They had a fifty -fifty drawing , and other prizes. There was a nice band  playing most of the 
night. We really enjoyed the evening  there , and if I was not tied up with weekly Ham radio broadcast duties , we would be 
there every week. 
   Our next car show is August 6th , at Port Byron. That is a busy day with the car show., Skaneateles Antique Boat show , and 
a ham radio show in Trumansburg That I used to like to attend. We will do the car show again this year. It is one of our favorite 
shows. Next will be VW show August 14th. We need to try to get to the Port Byron show EARLY and together somehow so 
we park together because they do not save spots or group cars.  . SEE YOU THERE! 
  Thank you Dave and Marge for the pictures they brought back from the nationals. Congratulations to Phil who survived the 
convention with no phone or camera with him! , but did very good with the Blue Spyder convert , being put in senior class 
now. 
     DON’T FORGET TO VISIT   http://www.cnycorvair.com/CNYCorvair.php    OFTEN!   Thanks to Jim Smith , webmaster 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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    SOME PICTURES FROM THE CORSA 2016  NATIONALS 



CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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